HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Hall Business Centre,
at 7.30 p.m. on 3rd June 2014.
	Present:
	Cllrs D P Mander; B Hanley ; D Jackson ; R. Olle; S Richardson; J Shuttleworth; T Wain ;
J. Wedgwood.

	In attendance:
	Outseats P Cllr J Marsden; CF Cave (RFO); AP Jones (Clerk); 1 member of the public.

	023/14
	
	Apologies for absence were received from Cllr H Rodgers; County Cllr J Twigg; D Cllrs J Monks and J Bevan; PCSO Anthony Boswell; PC Ian Richardson.

	024/14
	
	There was no variation in order of business

	025/14
	
	Cllr Richardson declared an interest in the item concerning parking on Crossland Road. 

	026/14
	.1
	Prior to the meeting Ian Fullilove of PDNPA spoke to the Parish Council about the future of planning in the Peak District. A note of the key points is included as an appendix to these minutes.

	026/14
	.2
	PCSO Anthony Boswell had sent a report -

Calls for service:
3 calls regarding a vehicle parked awkwardly on Dore Lane and Mill Lane

2 calls regarding animals being in the road 

1 call regarding speeding cars

1 call regarding a suspicious vehicle

Crimes 

Business attempted Burglary on Heather Lane between 08.05.14 and 10.05.14

Two Planted troughs stolen from garden on Main Rd between 09.05.14 and 17.05.14

Two blue lamps stolen from a driveway on Castleton Rd between 2pm and 3pm

House Burglary on Coggers Lane beween 3pm and 3.20pm on 29.05.14 

	026/14
	.3
	District Cllr Jean Monks had sent a note that we have the start of a new Council year, and Carol Walker, Councillor for Bakewell, is this year's Civic Chairman. 

	027/14
	
	The Minutes of the meeting of 6th May 2014 had been circulated and were approved and signed by the Chairman.

	027/14
	.1
	Arising from 6th May HPC meeting – it was resolved that the Clerk will mark up emails as urgent to make Councillors aware when an issue requires their prompt attention.

	027/14
	.2
	Committee Membership and Representatives to outside bodies. It was resolved that these remain as current. The Clerk will circulate the list of existing membership and representatives. When the Casual Vacancy is filled this will be reviewed.

	027/14
	.3
	It was resolved that there would be a review of The Swimming Pool Committee and its sub committees and working groups at the end of the season, to decide if there is any need to adjust these arrangements. The Clerk will put this as an agenda item for the October SPC.

	028/14
	1a)
	Planning Application NP/DDD/0314/0310 two storey extension to 5, Fellview Close.

This application was reviewed following correspondence from neighbours to the property. It was resolved that the Clerk will send objections to this application that it is overshadowing/overbearing and is overlooking causing loss of privacy to a neighbouring property; also that the plans did not make clear the impact on the neighbouring property. 

	
	b)
	NP/DDD/0414/0394 Installation of 11 solar PV panels onto the property roof on 2 aspects. Millbank Cottage, Main Road. Cllrs had no concerns regarding this application.

	
	c)
	NP/DDD/0514/0464 Advertisement Consent, One Stop, Station Road. Cllrs had no concerns regarding this application.

	028/14
	2
	Planning Decisions. 

	
	b)
	NP/DDD/0214/0218 4, Ibbotsons Croft. Refused. This was noted.

	029/14
	.1
	The RFO’s report and monthly accounts, as circulated were approved. Season Ticket Sales are well up on budget. Wages are also over budget due to earlier training.
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	029/14
	.2
	Accounts for payment of £32,091.75 incl. VAT of £7,025.12 which had been previously circulated and scrutinized by Cllrs Mander and Richardson were approved.  

	029/14
	.3
	Engineering Insurance & Inspection Renewal. The RFO had circulated quotes. It was resolved to accept the Allianz quote of £655.63.

	029/14
	.4
	The quote for the new bicycle rack was noted as £351 + VAT.

	029/14
	.5
	The RFO reported that the bill from DDDC for cleaning the bus shelter seemed steep at £14 which was likely to include travel costs. It was resolved to obtain quotes from local window cleaners to obtain a better deal.

	029/14
	.6
	New regulations to accommodate PCs on-line banking gave an option for changing the signatories’ requirements. It was resolved to keep to 2 signatories as at present but to review this at the November PC meeting.

	029/14
	.7
	It was resolved that Cllrs Mander and Jackson will scrutinize payments for the July meeting. This will be from 6.45 pm at the Business Centre meeting room. The Clerk will remind the relevant Councillors when sending the agenda.

	
	
	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	030/14
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	030/14
	.1
	The Swimming Pool Committee meeting minutes of 13th May had been circulated and these were received by HPC. Cllr Jackson reported key points.

	030/14
	.2
	Cllr Jackson thanked Cllr Wedgwood for the planting and landscape plan for the plot of land outside the pool entrance. It was recommended that the more substantial sleepers be used in preference to going for a cheaper option, and recognised that HPC may have to top up the sum bequeathed.

	030/14
	.3
	The bin store is 75% complete with gates still to be added. This will be a big improvement to the area.

	030/14
	.4
	The season ticket sales are to a lot of new out of area people, showing the effectiveness of the more extensive marketing.

	030/14
	.5
	There will be a presentation from the Heritage Lottery Funding consultant Kathryn Sather, together with Simon Gedye on 11th June at the Business Centre. All potentially interested parties have been invited. It was resolved that due to logistics this event would not be catered.

	031/14
	
	Recreation Committee

	031/14
	.1
	Cllr Mander reported that the Recreation Committee had met on 20th May, the minutes of which had been circulated and were received by HPC. 

	031/14
	.2
	The Skate Park development would be progressing in July.

	031/14
	.3
	The tennis posts and nets were now installed.

	031/14
	.4
	Further correspondence had since been received regarding the Noise Assessment. It was resolved that this would be dealt with at the next Recreation Committee meeting. 

	031/14
	.5
	Cllr Mander advised that there were going to be drainage costs for the Playing Field for work which would be carried out at the same time as the Skate Park drainage, but a cost which did not form part of the Skate Park works. This was noted.

	031/14
	.6
	The Recreation Committee Terms of Reference had been reviewed and revised to improve clarity. These had been circulated to Councillors in advance and were ratified.

	032/14
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence

	032/14
	.1
	Request for Residents parking on Crossland Road. Councillors individually expressed support for pursuing this. It was referred to the JTC to take up on residents’ behalf.

	032/14
	.2
	There has again been no interest in the Casual Vacancy. The Clerk will leave a notice of the vacancy on the notice board and continue to include it in the Hathersage News. (Clerk’s note: due to other work I was unable to make the newsletter deadline for June.)

	032/14
	.3
	The Clerk has received a rather dismissive reply from DCC Economy, Transport and Environment regarding the Dore Lane restrictions. This will now be followed up by the JTC and come off the HPC agenda.
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	032/14
	.4
	The Annual Report is complete with the exception of some additional photographs required, and should be going to print imminently.

	033/14
	
	Outseats Parish Council

	033/14
	.1
	The Minutes of the OPC meeting of 20th May had been circulated and were received.

	033/14
	.2
	The next meeting will be Monday 30th June. Cllr Shuttleworth will attend as HPC Representative.

	033/14
	.3
	The Community Governance Review has been received by DDDC. It will be discussed by them in June with a view to a decision at September’s meeting. HPC and OPC have been invited to attend and put forward a submission by 5th June in support of the proposals. It was resolved that Chairs and Vice Chairs of both PCs would attend. A submission will be made and also evidence will be provided to support that 14 Councillors will be needed for the new Parish Council.

	034/14
	
	Village Matters

	034/14
	.1
	Subsequent to the Recreation Committee May Meeting decision as minuted 008/14.2 it was decided that losing the High Peak services for maintenance work of the playground equipment would be detrimental. It was therefore resolved that the RFO will ask High Peak to quote for 4 inspections a year for Playground Inspections. 

	034/14
	.2
	Notice of Forthcoming Road Closures. The Clerk will try to establish more details.

	034/14
	.3
	We have still not had details of the terms for an account with Sorted4Safety to provide the VC with logo’d uniform. The RFO is chasing this.

	035/14
	
	Heart for Hathersage

	035/14
	.1
	The transfer of land from Dales Housing is still with the solicitors (now taken over by Taylor Emmett). This is taking an unacceptable amount of time. The Clerk will write to make sure they are aware of the urgency, and that grant funding applications require there to be proof of ownership in place.

	036/14
	
	Memorial Hall. A new secretary has been appointed but a new Chair is still needed. 

	037/14
	
	DALC circulars and all other appropriate items have been circulated. 

	038/14
	
	The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 1st July 7.30 pm at Hathersage Hall Business Centre. 

	039/14
	
	Items for information 

The Clerk will research solicitors who are used by other local Parish Councils.

	040/14
	
	Items for July agenda – 

To review HPC solicitors.

Housing/Planning in respect of the presentation from Ian Fullilove of PDNPA

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9.24 p.m.

	
	
	3/3  Chair’s Signature     …………………………………………     Date: 1st July 2014.


Appendix 1.

Ian Fullilove of PDNPA explained the concerns of the Planning Department in relation to the future of planning. It is becoming ever more difficult to identify sites suitable for housing development.

Whether these may be small infill sites or larger scale developments, it was necessary to accept that there is limited resource. It isn’t always helpful to be looking at potential development sites at the same time as responding to a housing needs survey, where the tendency might be to prioritise the finding of sites over other legitimate concerns such as the constraints of conservation, and the genuine wish to preserve the character of our Parish.

Ian suggested that the Parish Council should therefore put forward its’ own proposals for where within the parish future building might be acceptable to the PC. This could then be more widely consulted on, and become the basis of guidelines which the PDNPA Planning Department would use to help decide on individual applications. 
Any future housing needs survey could then be considered in the light of this agreed plan. A pre-emptive longer term view would carry more weight with PDNPA when considering planning applications.

The last housing needs survey was carried out in 2009. It identified some possible sites but ultimately these were ruled out at the time due to inability to reach agreement with landowners. A housing needs survey has a life span of 5 years so one is due to be carried out again in the near future. It would be preferable to have carried out a PC review of acceptable residential building plots before the next housing needs survey.

Ian will send the last survey map and report for the Clerk to circulate to Councillors. This will be an item on the July HPC agenda and OPC will be invited to the July HPC meeting.

It was clarified that the Parish Council would determine the process for carrying out its own review, but that this would then be subject to wider public consultation through PDNPA.

